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NEWTOWN BOROUGH PLANNING COMMISSION
MEETING MINUTES
September 8, 2014
In attendance were members Mark Craig, Warren Woldorf, Karen White, Chuck Machion, Sue Bannon, Paul Snyder, and David Bryk, Borough Engineer Mario Canales, and Borough Council Liaison Larry Auerweck.  
CALL TO ORDER
Chairman Craig called the meeting to order at 7:05 P.M.   
NEW BUSINESS
Buckman Place Plan Review
Mr. Craig noted that zoning relief had been granted, and said that a number of notes in Mr. Canales’s review stated that additional information was required.

Solicitor Ed Murphy confirmed that he had received the review letters.  He introduced property owner Karen Miller and Project Engineer Greg Glitzer from Gilmore & Associates.  Mr. Murphy said that they will be revising the plans to reflect information in the review letters, and noted that Mr. Canales had said that he was not in a position to approve a preliminary/final plan.  Mr. Craig noted that this was the first opportunity that the PC has had to review the project plans.
Mr. Glitzer reviewed sketch plans, noting:

· The variance for lot width had been granted for lot #3

· Relief was granted for steep slope

· Stormwater management would be an underground system to overflow into the sewer, to lessen the impact on N. State Street; plan revision is underway
· Buffering on the site – easterly buffer of hemlocks will be retained and supplemented

· Waivers will be requested for new street trees; the 19” maple will be pruned and roots protected (recommended by the Shade Tree Commission)

· Eight waivers have been requested

Mr. Canales reviewed his comments on the 8 waivers being requested by the applicant, noting:
#2:  
A partial waiver is being requested for driving paving, grading and utility, for limited disturbance.
#4:  
The applicant is asking for relief from the 20’ minimum width for easements for utilities.  Mr. Canales said that this could be covered in a declaration by the homeowners’ association.  Mr. Glitzer said that the waiver was intended to eliminate easement for declaration.  Mr. Craig noted that the 20-foot easement requirement had been created for sufficient access to utilities, and said that he was concerned with the width of the easements.  Mr. Canales said that a 10’ or 12’ wide easement for stormwater should not present a problem, due to the nature of the proposed stormwater management system.  He said that the DEP requires the Borough to ensure proper maintenance of stormwater management annually.  Mr. Murphy said that the DEP also requires the developer to sign a maintenance agreement.  Mr. Canales noted that the applicant is proposing to go beyond the stormwater requirements, and that they will keep the stormwater management system on site.
#5
Regarding street trees:  The applicant is proposed planting street trees within the street right-of-way.  Mr. Canales noted that the same waiver applies to the Wine & Liquor store site, because of the distance between the proposed brick sidewalk and the road.

#6
Regarding fee-in-lieu-of for removal of protected trees and woodlands:  The applicant is looking to remove some trees, with the exception of the 19” maple in the right of way.  Mr. Glitzer said that they would need to refer to an arborist for protection of the maple.  Mr. Canales suggested that something could be worked out with regard to the replacement of the tree if it dies after a period of time; consensus of the Commission was that this was reasonable.
#7
Regarding offset placement of monuments:  the property line is in an existing wall.  Mr. Canales said that such an offset is common practice in the case of an obstruction along a property line.  He said that he would like to see pins to mark property corners.  Mr. Craig noted that concrete monuments are required.  Consensus of the Commission was to agree with a proposed partial waiver to allow pins at the corners of the property and along the street.
#8
Regarding required detail of surrounding area:  Mr. Glitzer said that they would provide detail for existing physical features within 100’.  Mr. Canales said that he has received aerial views, but will require additional topographies to show draining.  Mr. Glitzer said that they would add a topographic overlay to the aerial view.  Mr. Canales said that, in this instance, he would like to see wells and septic systems within 100’ of the development.  Mr. Glitzer said they were looking for a waiver for those details that are not needed by Mr. Canales.  Mr. Murphy said that Mr. Canales would dictate the required details for the waiver.  

Mr. Woldorf said that he had found a discrepancy in the metes and bounds of the property.  Mr. Canales said he had just noticed the discrepancy and that it was not his responsibility to remedy.

Mr. Craig noted that Mr. Canales has requested additional information and detail to complete his review.  Mr. Canales said that many items are will-comply’s and that many items are details that would be worked out with the developer.
In response to a question about the minimum lot requirement per use and nonconformity of the largest lot, which is slightly larger than 10,000 square feet, Mr. Murphy that Ms. Brown has said that there might be a zoning issue.  Mr. Canales said that Ms. Brown does not believe that this lot is grandfathered as an existing non-conformity; she has spoken with the Solicitor.  

Mr. Canales said that the ordinance states that the stormwater management and drainage easements should be subtracted from the calculation of the lot size, not specifying the easements as existing or proposed.  He noted that if the easements were removed, the lot would be under the 10,000 square foot minimum lot requirement and therefore conforming.  Mr. Craig said that he was confused by the calculation of maximum lot size of 10,000 square feet per use.  Mr. Canales said that if the stormwater and drainage easements were subtracted, it would affect the calculation of impervious surface limitation.    Mr. Canales said that he has asked for all lot calculation, including easements.   Mr. Murphy said he would discuss the easements/lot size issue with the solicitor.  Ms. White questioned the calculation of impervious surface after the elimination of easements.   Mr. Canales said that the issue needed to be clarified and resolved with input from the Zoning Officer and the Solicitor.

It was clarified that, relative to waiver #5, highway occupancy permits would be required, since State Street is a state highway.

Mr. Murphy said he had no issues with the review comments from Mr. Canales.

Mr. Woldorf reviewed his comments, which he had distributed to Commission members prior to the meeting.  He said that on Sheet 2 (Record Plan):  requested variances and waivers should be included; the side yard setback dimension was not shown for the south side of lot 1; and the new location of the gazebo should be indicated on lot 2.  It was clarified that conventional paving detail would be provided.  Mr. Woldorf suggested that the proposed concrete walkway around the garage be extended to the driveway entrance on proposed lots 2 and 3.
Resident Rosemary Tottoroto said that she would like to be kept informed about the project.

Mr. Glitzer said that they plan to attend the October 6 Planning Commission meeting with revised plans.  Mr. Craig said that the remainder of the plan review would take place at the October meeting.  It was clarified that nothing further was needed from the Bucks County Planning Commission.

2015 Budget Request
Mr. Craig noted that the Commission has been significantly below budget over the past several years; the only expenses being for the recording secretary and training.  Mr. Woldorf said that there might be a number of ordinance changes to be accomplished in the next year which could affect the budget.  He suggested that the definition in the ordinance of lot area should be changed/modernized; he said that the Commission should work on the issue in the near future.
Ms. Bannon made a motion to request the Planning Commission budget for 2015 at the same level as 2014.  Ms. White seconded the motion, which was approved 7-0 by the Commission.
OLD BUSINESS
139 North State Street Review – Update Letter
Mr. Craig reported that a letter had been received by Solicitor Bill Bolla from Wisler Pearlstine, dated 8/22/14, requesting an extension of the deadline for the Borough’s review of the plans for 139 N. State Street until November 1, 2014.  Mr. Craig said that reviews have not been received to date, but they might be received by the October PC meeting.

Planning Commission Resignation


He noted that Ms. White is resigning from the Commission but has agreed to stay on until a replacement is appointed.  Commission members thanked her for her service.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES
Ms. White made a motion to approve the minutes of the meeting of July 7, 2014, with the following changes:

· Page 1, Old Business, 1st paragraph:  Add “cited in the planning module document” after “inconsistencies”
· Page 1, Old Business, 1st paragraph, second line:  replace “form” with “the component form 4A”
· Page 1 Old Business, 4th paragraph:  delete first two sentences of the paragraph
· Page 2, Public Comment, 1st paragraph:  add “Commission” after “Historic” 
· Page 2, Public Comment, 1st paragraph:  add “formally” after ”… brought up”
Ms. Bannon seconded the motion, which was approved 5-0 by the Board, with abstentions by Mr. Snyder and Mr. Bryk.
PUBLIC COMMENT - None
ADJOURNMENT
On a motion from Mr. Woldorf, without objection, the meeting was adjourned at 7:53 pm.
The next regularly scheduled meeting is Monday, October 6, 2014 at 7:00 P.M. 
Respectfully submitted,
Leslie P. Dunleavy, Recording Secretary
Newtown Borough Planning Commission
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